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IN LOVING MEMORY OF DOCTORS WE LOST TO 
COVID-19 

 

Dr. Kevin Guerra 

Dr. Kenneth Guerra 

We recognize their contribution to the 

medical field. Their dedication and 

response to call as frontline doctors 

during this pandemic. 

 

We will forever be grateful!!! 
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Tribute to Dr. 

Barboza 

 

 Dr. Baldomino Barboza was a great historian. We will always recall his many shared 
memories and stories of his childhood growing up in the Corozal District in an area called 
Pembroke Hall which is present day Libertad. Others included his high school days in  
Belize City, medical school in Guatemala and Costa Rica, early days of practice, the 
evolvement of medicine in Belize and the Belize medical and Dental Association.   
In addition, he was an advocate for the recognition and advancement of the Mestizo  
Mayan culture in Belize and an avid lover of sports and all cultures. 
Dr. Barboza served as the first internist in the northern region for 25 years, where he held 
the post of District Medical Officer up to his retirement from the public sector. He  
established programs for diabetics and hypertensive to upgrade the quality of these  
services. He went on to work at the Northern Medical Plaza, where he remained up to his 
death. He was a practicing medical physician for 40 years, who gave selflessly to his 
community and responded to the call as a frontline doctor during this pandemic 
Over the last 10 years, Dr. Barboza represented the Belize Medical and Dental  
Association (BMDA) as a member of the National Health Insurance Committee (NHIC). 
During these years, he contributed to major policy decisions and of most recent the  
development of NHI’s first strategic plan.  
  
On behalf of the National Health Insurance Committee, the management and staff of the 
National Health Insurance we extend deepest sympathies to the family of Dr. Baldomino 
Barboza. His dedication, wisdom, and sense of humor will be greatly missed by all. 

T R I B U T E  T O  D R .  B A L D O M I N O  B A R B O Z A  
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Message to health 

workers 

 

Our sincere thanks and appreciation to ALL FRONTLINE personnel for their sacrifice and  
commitment to health care! WE salute you!. 
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NHI Update 

Volume 6  

 

 

 

The Covid 19 pandemic has had a significant impact on the socio-economic fabric of every country, 
and health services have had to completely re-organize in order to be able to handle the surge of  
cases coming to the facilities. Belize was no exception. The National Health Insurance scheme over 
the past year, has partnered with the Ministry of Health and made available the Health care providers 
contracted by NHI as a support in the fight against the pandemic. One of the effects has been the 
neglect of other important services for the population, such as Cardiovascular and NCD’s in general.  
Now that the cases have diminished significantly, NHI in conjunction with MOHW, now believes that it 
is important to begin the process of re-normalization of services to focus more on the neglected  
services.  
To this end, in February, field visits were organized in Corozal and Belize South Side to do a baseline 
assessment, particularly focusing on Human Resources and management. The field visits served as 
an important eye opener. While everyone seems to perceive the significant burden that is placed on 
frontline workers, it is not the same when you hear the stories coming from them, the experiences they 
went through, and the mental and physical stress they have had to endure! And most of them are still 
afflicted by the accumulated emotional trauma of seeing neighbors, family members, friends, being 
wheeled into Covid wards and dying right in front of them, and the feeling of helplessness that engulfs 
them. Many of the frontline workers themselves became infected and some suffered the long lasting 
effects, became Covid-long haulers themselves! The visit certainly gave the team a fresh perspective 
on the traumatic journey that front line personnel must course through in this pandemic. Fortunately, at 
the time of the visit, wards were empty, and very few cases were coming to the hospital. The work 
being done at National level was having a very positive effect. Given the gradual relaxation of  
restrictions (opening of the free zone), it was agreed that the re-normalization process would begin 
until after April, 2021, hoping that there is not a subsequent surge of cases (Municipal elections as 
well on the 3rd of March).  
A full report and a set of recommendations were issued and circulated with MOHW administration and 
local clinic administration. Most had to do with having to complete full roster of staff required under 
NHI contractual agreement, formalizing contracting documents as some do not have any, and  
adjustment of salaries and benefits for staff.  
The South Side clinics also had their challenges. All clinics had to build sheds and shelters to  
minimize the spread of the virus.  All clinics have in place a triage system with a flu area.  
This month NHI will be travelling to the Southern district to visit all NHI clinics.  
  

S O M E  P I C T U R E S  O F  N H I  V I S I T S  
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C O V I D  1 9  C O U N T R Y  C A S E S   

Latest COVID 

stats 
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C O V I D - 1 9  V A C C I N A T I O N  R O L L O U T  

Vaccination  

rollout 

Volume 6  
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V A C C I N A T I O N  S I T E S  A N D  S T R A T E G I E S  

Vaccination 

Rollout M E N T A L  H E A L T H  



 

#1 Lily Street 

Belmopan 

Cayo District 

National  Health Insurance  
Contact  information 

Phone:  

822-1810 

822-2163  ext. 1307 

Email:  

NHIinfor@socialsecurity.org.bz 

aflowers@socialsecurity.org.bz 

T I P S  O N  C E L E B R A T I N G  E A S T E R  F R O M  H O M E  

1. Hold a virtual Easter gathering with family members 

2. Do an indoor Easter egg hunt 

3. Cook a traditional meal 

4. Watch your favorite Easter movie 

5. Play games 

6. Attend virtual church service 


